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As with all public schools, the challenges 
continue for Catalina High during this time  
of pandemic.

One of the challenges facing CHS is that the 
student body is very fluid. For example, 114 new 
students were enrolled over 90 days and 149 
students withdrew. This is hard on the school 
and its administration, but characteristic of a 
very transient population. As we go to press, 
570 students, representing 34 countries, are 
Trojans. CHS enrolled new students from 
Afghanistan at the beginning of the year,  
and more are coming. The number of Youth 
On Their Own (YOTO) students attending CHS has  
grown to 31, and Catalina Online YOTO students total 
eight. Forty are in DCS (group homes). The largest class 
is the freshman, which has many more young men  
than women.

Despite having 98 teachers and staff, the school has 
open positions—a Security Monitor and a dedicated 
Exceptional Ed Teacher. CHS lost a Science Teacher  
and a Librarian at the end of last semester, along with 
Psychology Teacher Jonathan Levy. However, there is 
good news for the band—Antonio Heredia, a new, young 
and enthusiastic Band Director, started in January. CHS 
received COVID funds for a Social or Emotional Needs 
Instructor, but had no applicants. So, the administration 
closed the job opportunity and used the funds to buy 

computers and printers, 
replacing the obsolete 
desktops that teachers 
and staff currently use. 
As at other schools, 
COVID has caused a bit 
of chaos, hitting both 
staff and students.  
Since there are not 

enough substitute teachers available, faculty is 
scrambling to cover classes.

Despite these challenges, the students and faculty  
are hanging in there and overcoming obstacles. With 
barely enough students to field complete teams, our 
Trojan athletes are showing real tenacity and spirit—
some exhausting themselves to play entire games 
without relief. 

The AVID program sponsored a fun “Trunk or Treat” 
family event right before Halloween and invited not  
only all the Catalina families, but also those of feeder 
schools,  such as Doolen Jr. High and Blenman 
Elementary to attend! Each of the CHS departments 
provided information about their subjects and each 
handed out candy, as did the CHS Foundation. Such 

events are a good way to get 
families interested in attending 
Catalina.

To promote taking the FASFA 
financial application, FASFA Fridays 
have been scheduled, and 64% of 
the seniors have completed the 
FASFA application. College Week 
activities have been scheduled, 
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If you ever cheered on a Trojan  
team at the biggest basketball 
venue in Tucson, or attended an 
entertainment event there like 
Victor Borge, you remember the vast 
space of the court floor. Well, fast-
forward to the 21st century, and from 
Pima Street, you’ll see the big, new 
Mary Hines Gym…and find the old 
gym is now an open air space 
surrounded by science classrooms. 
On that former floor is an 
amphitheater that was used for 

seating at the 2021 Annual CHSF 
Social; and the area around it for 
visiting. Ten outstanding graduates 
were recognized on the presentation 
floor—as inductees into the Trojan 
Hall of Fame: Bill Gaylord ’57, Sandy 
Tanner Elers ’58, Ray Lindstrom ’59, 
G. Wayne Schumann ’59, Thelma 
Taylor ’59, Barry Headricks ’65, 
Thomas L.H. Terry ’79, Lynn Marcus 
’82, Marge C. Gould (Teacher). Grads 
from many classes were treated to 
tasty appetizers created and served 
by students of the Culinary Arts 
program. Also, Charleen Badman ’87, 
Alum of the Year and James Beard 
Award recipient, was introduced; 
and Liz Wheeler Whitaker ’60 and 
Marylyn Schumann Tobey ’57 were 
selected as Volunteers of the Year. 

Several classes scheduled their 
reunions to coincide with this event. 
The Class of 1970 used their 50th 
reunion as a time to promote the 
idea generated by Kathy Peters ’70 
of donating to the Foundation “in 
memory” of a classmate. A huge 
cardboard check was accepted  
by Co-President, Stephen Gin ’83. 
The amount has grown to $16,239.25 
as shown in the article about the 
Class of ’70 donation. It was a very 
special evening enjoyed by about  
75 alumni and family members.  
The fall social is a once-a-year 
opportunity to connect with old 
friends, meet new alums, and 
formally recognize individuals  
who made a difference in their  
lives and those of others.

FALL  
2021  
SOCIAL
by Emily Kittle Morrison, ’60

Photos of Hall of Fame 2021 Inductees 10/21
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CHS Faculty & Students  continued from page 1 Hall of Fame 
Nominations
by Liz Wheeler Whitaker ’60 

At the Fall Social 
and Annual 
Meeting, 9 people 
were inducted into 
the Trojan Hall of 
Fame, and we 
honored Charleen 
Badman, Owner 
and Chef at FnB 
Restaurant in 
Scottsdale as our 
Alum of the Year. 

The Alum of the Year is chosen  
by the Foundation Board from 
nominations to the Trojan Hall  
of Fame.

Now we’re ready to consider 
nominations for 2022! Think about 
people who have been special 
contributors to Catalina and their 
communities. Nominees should  
be an alum of Catalina, an 
administrator, faculty or staff,  
a volunteer, an involved parent,  
a donor, or a Foundation Member. 
Nominators should be a member  
of the Catalina High School 
Foundation. Criteria for nominees 
include: significant contributions  
to Catalina High School or the 
community, distinguished 
achievement in their chosen 
profession and demonstration  
of leadership. Nominees must  
also have had an association  
with Catalina, be out of school  
for 5 years or retired for 2 years.

To nominate a deserving  
person, please go to 
CatalinaHighSchoolFoundation.org 
and click on “Foundation Efforts” 
and then choose “Hall of Fame”.  
You will see the requirements for 
nominations and the link to the 
Nomination Form (in red). Please 
consider nominating someone you 
know who deserves the Trojan Hall 
of Fame honor.

including a door decorating challenge promoting 
various colleges. So far, 59% of the seniors have 
completed at least one college application and 51% 
have been accepted to a college or university.

Also, a new College and Career Center has opened, 
equipped with 30 iPads and several large screen 
projectors. This provides a nice venue for visiting 
college presentations. The Foundation funded a 
weekly program of Lunch ’N Learn workshops, 
designed and organized by two college advisor 
interns from the University of Arizona. They will 
educate students on the opportunities and 
resources available post-graduation. These workshops are aimed at increasing 
the number of Catalina students pursuing secondary education and/or 
preparing them for the workforce. They also will teach students stress relief 
strategies and everyday skills, such as financial literacy and life planning,  
which are not included in the regular high school curriculum.

In addition, Catalina has two great programs to teach workforce skills.  
One is the construction skills, which provides CHS students the training 
equivalent of first-year apprentice programs in carpentry, electrical, masonry, 
plumbing and sheet metal. The other is Culinary Arts, which provides cooking 
skills that can be used in restaurants or catering opportunities. Catalina is 
expanding and upgrading its outdated kitchen areas. 

Alumni can get state tax credits for 
donations to each of these programs 
as well as others at Catalina up until 
April 15, 2022. For example, a donation 
to the culinary arts can provide costs  
of food for students to learn to prepare 
various menus. Married couples filing 
jointly can contribute up to $400,  
and individuals can contribute up to 
$200. Of course, we also encourage 
donations to our Catalina High School 
Foundation, which count as charitable 
donations on your taxes.

TAX CREDITS
If you are an Arizona resident paying income tax to the state, you can direct 
$200 per person or $400 per couple to Catalina. Send your check to CHS, 
3645 E Pima, Tucson AZ 85716. Put Public school tax credit on the ’for’ line. 
You can direct your tax credit to various areas at CHS (sports, music, 
general). You will get a receipt.

This receipt will be needed at the time you do next year’s taxes when the 
credit will be applied to your state income tax. Other tax credits may be 
available.

See https://azdor.gov/tax-credits. 

www.catalinahighschoolfoundation.org
Contact us at greenenchalada@gmail.com

CHS Foundation FOCUS newsletters:  
www.catalinahighschoolfoundation.org/ 

foundation-efforts/foundation-newsletters/

Friend us on 
Facebook

Please notify your classmates 
that the ONLY authentic Alumni 
group AFFILIATED with Catalina 
is the CHS Foundation site 
(catalinahighschoolfoundation.
org) and FaceBook link. People 
are registering with other FB 
pages that presume to be 
connected, and if money is sent 
it does NOT go to help Catalina 
but rather the commercial sites.

“Trunk or Treat” Event 10/21



Focus Spring Edition 2022Page 4 

Donations
$5000 and up

Nancy Gin ’78

Marylyn Tobey ’57, Newsletter, 
Scholarships, General

$2500 – 4999
Class of 1970 

$1000 – 2499
Harold Ashton ’58, General  

and Construction

Janet Davidson Romanishin 
’70, IMO & IHO the CHS music 

department and its’ fine educators 
who were instrumental in shaping 

my professional music career

$500 – 999
Linda Dunlap ’70, IMO Scott Olsen, 

Randi Polon, Phyliss Hurley,  
Bryna Vertlieb, Bob Rathburn, 

Ruth Roberts

Jay Elston ’70, IMO Beth Crouch, 
Charmayne Drewnicky,  

Roger Evans, Neil Gehrels,  
Terri Lindgren, Bill Short and 
Bryna Vertlieb—friends and 

classmates, all of whom had very 
positive influences on me and all 

of my classmates

Steven Gilman ’70, IMO my little 
brother Scott Carpenter Gilman 
(1976) who was attending CHS 
when he was suddenly take by 

the Lord

Larry McBride ’66

Kathy Peters ’70, IMO those who 
only danced on this earth for a 
short while and In Honor of the 

class of 1970

George Roth ’58

$250 – 499
Anonymous ’70 

Anonymous ’70, IMO Neil Gehrels

Millicent Fleischhauer Alexander ’70, 
IMO Sylvia Daniels, Neil Gehrels, 
Frank Miranda, Pamela Polen, 

Cathy Robertson, who was my first 
friend when I moved to Tucson 

from San Diego

Yolanda Carlson ’70,  
IMO Pam Holder, Pam Brady

Pamela Hendricks Donahue ’67 
and Drew Donahue ’68

Ed Dooley ’60

John Francis ’70, IMO and IHO 
all the athletes I have had the 
pleasure of taking the court  

or field with

Jim Franks ’70, IMO Scott Olsen, 
Marsha Maklin, Tom Smith and 

Bryna Vertlieb

Bernice Gin, Parent

Gordon F. Haynes ’70, IMO Roger 
Faulkenberry, Debbie Inskeep, 
Shan Jenkins, Terri Lindgren,  

Harry Phillips, Phil Tucker,  
Bryna Vertlieb

Lynn Derby Helmke ’60

Robert and Michele Harbor ’70, 
IMO Neil Gehrels,  

Bryna Vertlieb Zehngut,  
Kit Jansen, Roger Faulkenberry, 

Jeff Butler 

Don Ijams ’60

Kay Ijams ’61

Hilary P Jordan ’70,  
IMO Tony Santander

Helen J Kessler ’70,  
IMO Sharie Shetler, Jeff Richmond, 
Randi Polon, Anthony Santander, 

Beth Crouch, Bryna Vertlieb,  
Neil Gehrels

Lynn Marcus ’82

James Marr ’70, IHO my teachers 
and friends

Kathy Varney Martin ’70

Dale Retrum ’60

Melody Richey 

Jim Seal ’57

Edward and Debra Smith ’70,  
IMO All of the Class of 1970 at 

Catalina H. S. who are deceased

James Stevenson ’70,  
IMO Jeff Richmond and  

Tony Santander

Janice Wezelman and  
David Bartlett

$100 – 249
Anonymous ’70

Anonymous ’70, IMO our 
classmates whom we lost

Anonymous ’70,  
IMO Chris Berry, Lee DePascal, 

Roger Evans, Neil Gehrels,  
Jim Larua, Sharon Markel,  

Frank Miranda, Ron Scafede,  
Bill Schrader, Phil Tucker,  

Scott Williams, Bryna Verlieb

Kurt Bahti ’70, IMO all of our 
classmates who have lost the  

fight against cancer

Michael Bartz ’70,  
IMO Dale Decker, Jane Fulton, 

Julie & Terry Schoup, Chris Berry

Angela Baurley

Laura Briggs Bartkowski ’70,  
IMO Deceased Classmates  

of the Class of 1970 

Harold Brown ’70,  
IMO Barbara Brown Westenburg

Susan Hilts Brown ’70,  
IMO Bill Gale, Ruth Roberts,  

Randi Polon, Neil Gehrels

Page Burkholder ’70, IMO Bill Gale, 
Terri O’Callahan Lindgren

Charles Carroll ’70,  
IMO Chris Berry,  

Sylvia Montes Daniels 

Terry and Diana Naugle Carson 
’70, IMO Dean Carson, Iris Carson, 

Roger Faulkenberry

Dale Cassidy ’70,  
IMO classmates we have lost

Linda Cohen ’65

Tim Daldrup ’70, IMO Mark Brey, 
Bill Gale, Neil Gehrels

Lyle Deo ’70, IMO Lee DePascal

Sandy Elers ’58

Nancy Elkins ’70,  
IMO Sylvia Daniels, Bill Gale,  
Phil Tucker, Bryna Vertlieb

Charles Ferguson ’70,  
IMO Charles “Mike” Dietz,  

Roger Evans, Terry Lindgren,  
Ruth Roberts 

Bill Gaylord ’57

John Grant ’70, IMO All of those 
taken from us too early

Jim Haag ’61

Patricia Heisdorffer 

Nancy Hurtado ’58

Starla Jackson

Randall Jeter ’70,  

The pandemic may have delayed 
the Class of 1970’s 50th reunion, 
but it didn’t diminish the fun  
filled weekend or the incredible 
generosity of the 1970 alums.

Kathy Peters, our CHSF Director  
of Development, suggested to  
her fellow reunion committee 
members that they make the 
reunion more than just getting 
together with former classmates, 
but to honor the memory of 
deceased classmates by giving 
donations to CHSF. The entire 
committee, Jim Franks, Kathy 
Peters, John Francis, Kathy Varney 
Martin, Kathy Coady Holt, Jack 
Grant, Carol Borror Bell, Jackie 
Chesher Mashburn, Diane Naugle 
Carson, Terry Carson, Judy Nelson 
Wingert, and Ellen Vernick Schartz 
embraced the idea. Jim Franks, 

’70 Alumni Give Generously
by Sandy Elers ’58

who was the class communicator, used 
email, snail mail, and the web site to keep 
the “Honoring the past, helping the future” 
message alive. Classmates who weren’t able 
to attend joined in, and the Class of 1970 
donated an amazing $16,239.25 to Catalina 
High School Foundation. CHSF welcomes 
the 72 new members!

The Class of 1970 challenges all classes  
to match their donation! For more 
information email Kathy Peters at 
alchemistkp7@aol.com. 

IMO–in memory of
IHO–in honor of
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IMO Richard Conant, Dale Decker, 
Neil Gehrels, Bill Kaercher,  
Scott Olsen, Ruth Roberts

Sherry Keigher ’70,  
IMO Roger Evans

Peggy Davis Kent ’70,  
In support of the next generation 

of CHS grads
Jay Kittle ’59 

Kathy Krucker ’67
Ray Lindstrom ’59

Steve Long ’70,  
 IMO our deceased classmates

Crismon Cooper Love ’70,  
IMO Roger Faulkenberry,  

Ruth Buckingham, Helen Griffus, 
Debbie Inskeep

Lucy Masterman ’61
Mark Olander ’70,  

IMO Frank Miranda,  
Maria Clark Debake, Kit Jansen, 

Jeff Norris
Andrea and Chet Ramsey ’70,  
IMO Marsha Holbrook Maklin, 

Carolyn Fifield Kelly,  
Janice Burrows Cassity

Stephen Ryan ’70,  
IMO Bryna Vertlieb

Ellen Vernick Schartz ’70,  
IMO Chris Clausen, Ruth Roberts 

and IHO the Class of 1970
Judith Williams Thomas ’70,  

IMO Barbara Westenberg Brown
Ron Thompson ’70, IMO all those 

who pass before us
Malcolm Vick ’70, IMO all our 

classmates and friends who are  
no longer with us

Barbara Wallraff ’70,  
IMO Neil Gehrels, Richard Gray, 

Phil Tucker, Bryna Vertleib
Elizabeth Ward ’70, IMO Bryna 

Vertlieb Zehugut, Debbie Inskeep 
Grace, Paul Walker, Bill Short,  

Mr. Rowland (teacher)
Cathy Warner ’70 IMO of  

all of them
Liz Whitaker ’60

$1 – 99
Anonymous ’70,  

IHO the Class of 1970
Debbi Dunn Al-Houssni ’70,  

IMO All 1970 Classmates
Mary Fordyce Anderson ’70,  

IHO Classmates and friends from 
the class of ’70
Sue Baquet ’70,  

IMO Patricia Nicholas,  
Julie Walp  Schoup, Mark Brandt
Carol Bell ’70 IMO Chris Clausen 

and Ruth Roberts

Stephen Bentley ’58

Doug Boling ’66

Deborah Buchannan ’70,  
IMO Fran Curtis and J G Carlton,  

the two teachers at CHS who 
made the biggest difference  

in my life as an author

Chris Chandler ’70, This is for all 
that we have lost!

Diane Cox ’70,  
IMO Michael Fisher, Pat Prefling 

and all former Classmates

Catherine Dunlap

Larry Fila ’70, IMO Elaine 
Thompson, the nicest, classiest 

person I knew in high school  
who disappeared after HS

Marsha Garland Fishman ’70

Deborah Garrett ’70, 
IMO Bryna Vertlieb

Peggy Burke Guerra ’64

Patricia Heisdorffer

Kathleen Holt ’70, IMO and  
IHO all choir people that I spent  

4 years with

Darlene Howe ’60

Victoria Kauth ’70, IMO David Kurz, 
Jim Lerua, Jeff Richmond

Jim Klein ’60

John Klein ’87

Anita Lumpkin ’58

John and Jackie Mashburn ’70 
IMO Mark Brandt, Frank Miranda, 

Debbie Inskeep, and Harry Phillips

Deborah Miranda ’70,  
IMO Frank Miranda – He loved 
Catalina and all his teammates 

and friends from there

Wanda Pate ’70

David W. Rees ’70,  
IMO Donna Rees, Fawn Johnson, 

John Griste

Delores Strassburger Ritchie ’58

Dennis Roberts ’60, Yearbook

Chris Sebba ’70, IMO all our passed 
classmates of the class of ’70

Mark Haddad Smith ’71

Jennifer Stewart ’78

Benita Wallraff ’70, IHO our 
generation of promise and hope 

for a better future

Debra St.John Welborn ’70,  
IMO David Pence, Kerry Bauer, 
Paul Walker, Roger Kennedy 

Judy Nelson Wingert ’70,  
IMO Mark Nelson ’72, Phil Tucker, 

Terri Lindgren, Bill Gale,  
Neil Gehrels 

In Kind
Marylyn Schumann Tobey ’57

Membership
Life Members
Anonymous ’70

Millicent Fleischhauer Alexander ’70
Yolanda Carlson ’70

Ed Dooley ’60
Linda Dunlap ’70

Jay Elston ’70
John Francis ’70
Jim Franks ’70

Steven Gilman ’70
Bernice Gin, parent

Gordon F. Haynes ’70
Lynn Derby Helmke ’60

Don Ijams ’60
Kay Ijams ’61

Hilary Jordan ’70
Helen J. Kessler ’70

Lynn Marcus ’82
James Marr ’70

Kathy Varney Martin ’70
Dale Retrum ’60

Melody Richey ’17
Janice Romanishin ’70

Jim Seal ’57
Edward Smith ’70

James Stevenson ’70
Founders’ Club

Anonymous ’70
Anonymous ’70

Mary Fordyce Anderson ’70
Kurt Bahti ’70

Laura Briggs Bartkowski ’70
David Bartlett

Michael Bartz ’70
Harold Brown ’70

Susan Hilts Brown ’70
Page Buckholder ’70

Diana Naugle Carson ’70
Terry Carlson ’70

Charles Carroll ’70
Dale Cassidy ’70

Lyle Deo ’70
Nancy Elkins

Charles Ferguson ’70 
John C. Grant ’70

Michele Harbour ’70
Robert Harbour ’70 
Patricia Heisdorffer

Randall Jeter ’70

Victoria Kauth ’70

Sherry Keigher ’70

Peggy Davis Kent ’70

Kathy Krucker ’67

Steve Longn ’70

Crismon Cooper Love ’70

Mark Olander ’70

Andrea Ramsey ’70

Chet Ramsey ’70 

Stephen Ryan ’70

Ellen Verneck Schartz ’70

Judith Williams Thomas ’70

Ron Thompson ’70

Malcolm Vick ’70

Barbara Wallraff ’70 

Elizabeth Ward ’70

Cathy Warner ’70

Janice Wezelman

Annual
Anonymous ’70

Debbi Dunn Al-Houssni ’70

Sue Baquet ’70

Carol Bell ’70

Doug Boling ’66 

Deborah Buchanan ’70

Chris Chandler ’70

Diane Cox ’70

Catherine Dunlap

Larry Fila ’70

Marsha Fishman ’70

Deborah Garrett ’70

Peggy Burke Guerra ’64

Kathleen Holt ’70

Darlene Howe ’60

Starla Jackson

Jim Klein ’60

John Klein ’87

Jackie Mashburn ’70

John Mashburn ’70

Deborah Miranda ’70

Wanda Pate ’70

David W Rees ’70

Chris Sebba ’70

Jennifer Stewart ’78

Benita Wallraff ’70

Debra St. John Welborn ,70

Judy Nelson Wingert ’70
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The Foundation Donated $8,414  
in Mini-Grants to Catalina Programs
by Jennifer Bond ’66 

The return to in-person schooling  
this fall meant that Catalina faculty, 
students, and staff had many more 
needs. The Foundation was happy to 
provide the following mini-grants:

Lunch ‘N Learn Workshops—Jenny 
Miranda, $500. These workshops 
held once a week through May  
will educate students on the 
opportunities and resources that are 
available for post-graduation from 
high school. They will also provide 
guidance on such topics as how best 
to interview, and financial planning, 

College Week Activities—Ruth 
Mann, $500. to fund an AVID 
classroom door decorating contest, 
and college week tail gate activities, 
including gift cards.

Quizlet Software—Robin Farias, 
$191.52 for a year’s membership 
access for five English Language 
Development Teachers, and the 
Spanish Department to use Quizlet 
software to enhance students’ 
vocabulary. 

Two Soccer Mini-grants—Tim 
Bridges, $425. each to cover the fee 
for the CHS boys’ soccer team and 
the CHS girls’ soccer team to enter 
the prestigious Brandon Bean 
Soccer Tournament at Salpointe.

FASFA Frenzy—Jenny Miranda, $500. 
to fund activities to help students 
and their families fill out the FASFA 
application for financial aid. 

AVID T-shirts—Cody Downing, $500. 
to purchase T-shirts with AVID’s logo 
for each of the students in the 
program, promoting college 
preparation and attendance.

Catalina Hiking Club—Amanda 
Shufflebarger, $500. to form a Hiking 
Club to expose students to the 
beauty of the desert environment 
that surrounds them. Several field 
trips around Tucson are planned.

“Hamilton” musical and U of A 
Visit—Ruth Mann, $426. to cover 
transportation and lunch for Catalina 
students (30) attending “Hamilton". 
The “Hamilton" tickets were paid for 
by the Site Council.

All Staff Holiday Lunch—Lori 
Encinas, $650. to contract with a 
taco truck for a faculty and staff 
holiday lunch to lift spirits, and 
promote fellowship.

Girls Basketball Equipment—Al 
Addleman, $500. to purchase 
needed equipment, and pay 
summer basketball league fees.

Eegees Gift Cards—Tim Bridges (via 
Jenni Bond), $360. for $20 gift cards 
for 18 senior basketball and soccer 
players.

Health Materials—Dillion Cox, $300. 
to buy various health related reading 
materials, posters, composition 
journals etc. for the health class.

Art Supplies—Marc Leviton, $511.  
to buy various art materials for 
encaustics and casting (painting  
in wax). 

Cheerleading Pom Poms and 
Shirts—Casey Richardson, $500.  
to purchase pom poms and 
matching shirts for the cheerleaders.

Pumpkin Carving—Wendy McFeely, 
$200. for English language learners 
to become familiar with Halloween 
customs.

Snapshot Assessments—Robin 
Farias, $300. This software program 
gives assessments of English 
comprehension.

Photographs for Athletic Posters—
Tim Bridges, $325. to pay the 
photographer who shot photos of 
each of the seniors in their uniforms. 
An individualized poster was given to 
each senior athlete in fall sports. 

Teacher Spirit T-shirts—Kelly 
Bristow, $300. to buy inexpensive 
t-shirts to make into Trojan t-shirts 
for teachers to wear on Spirit Fridays.

Women’s Soccer Equipment—
Alfredo Mendoza (AKA Coach IX), 
$500. to buy needed women’s soccer 
equipment.

Amazing 
Field Trip
by Ruth Mann and  
Cody Stocker Downing 

Thirty Catalina High School students 
were provided with the opportunity 
to attend a guided tour of the 
University of Arizona, to enjoy a 
dining experience in the Student 
Union, and to attend the Broadway 
show “Hamilton”! Students were 
able to earn their tickets to the show 
by submitting essays responding to 
their choice of college essay 
prompts. It was a nice change of 
pace to see our students dressed so 
sharply, and so excited. We checked 
the permission slips and climbed 
onto the bus. The day started with a 
sing-along bus ride, with the kids 
playing the “Hamilton” soundtrack 
on the way to the U of A. We then 
received an outstanding guided tour 
around campus, where our students 
had lots of fun walking the campus, 
learning about what it would be like 
to be a college student, envisioning 
themselves a few years in the future 
walking this same walk. One student 
even remarked “I didn’t think I 
wanted to go to college, but now I 
think I do.” After learning the fight 
song and the story of “bear down”, 
our students were thrilled about 
eating real food in the Student 
Union, where they received their 
choice of Papa John's or Chick-Fil-A. 
Without the support of the 
Foundation, we would have  



Life Member Payment Plan: Pay $100 per year for two years and a final payment of $50 in the third year, and become a Life Member.  
Put “Payment for Life Membership” on the “For” line. Questions? Ask Sandy at greenenchalada@gmail.com or 520-260-9171.

Name  Class Year  

Address  

City  State  Zip 

Phone  Email 

	 Annual Dues 	 $25.00  	 I would like my donation to go to (check one)

 	 Founders’ Club Dues 	 $57.00  		  General Fund	  
	 ￼   			   Mini-Grants	  
	 Life Membership 	 $250.00  		  Social Services	  
				    Band Fund	  
	 Donation 	  		  Scholarships	  
				    Eva Royce Fund	  
	 Total Enclosed 	  		  Construction Trades	  

Please return this form and your donation/dues to:	 I can help by: 

	 Catalina High School Foundation 	  
	 6740 N Calle Lomita 
	 Tucson AZ 85704 	 Please do not publish my name. Initial here:  

 

Catalina High School Foundation Membership Form 
Annual and Founder’s Club dues run from November 1 to October 31 

Focus Spring Edition 2022 Page 7 

had to eat sack lunches. Students 
enjoyed laughs as they dined, 
waiting for the show to begin. 

It was extremely special to take 
students to a show like “Hamilton", 
as some of them might not 
otherwise have the opportunity to 
see such an amazing performance. 
The Catalina Site Council voted to 
approve purchasing tickets for the 
show, while the Catalina Foundation 
covered the cost of the bus and  
the food. Having support from both 
the Council and the Foundation 
made it possible to provide the 
unforgettable experience to the 
students. Some of them loved the 
singing and rapping, while others 
loved the awe-inspiring 
choreography. Some loved 
learning about the history of the 
American Revolution, while some 
resonated deeply with the story  
of an immigrant who became 
successful in America, despite 
making mistakes along the way. 

With our spirits high, we headed 
back to the bus to start the trip back 
to Catalina. As a cherry on top of a 
perfect day, one of our students 
announced that she just received an 
email that she was accepted to the  
U of A! We made the announcement 
on the bus microphone and our 
students cheered for our newest 
college-bound student. This trip was 
amazing for many reasons. Students 
not only got to see themselves on a 
college campus in the future, but 
they also got to witness one of their 
own being accepted as a student 

there. This was an important and 
powerful message that “you really 
can go to college if you want to.” 
Thanks to the Site Council and the 
Catalina Foundation, students also 
received the message that “you do 
deserve nice opportunities, like a 
chance to see ‘Hamilton'.” We pulled 
back into 
Catalina High 
School full of 
hope and ready 
to make big 
dreams happen. 
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Catalina High School Foundation  
6740 N. Calle Lomita  
Tucson, Arizona 85704

CHS Reunions
The Class of 1958 
will have a mini-

reunion
April 29–30 

For information:  
Frances Rosen Knowles, 

highdesert1@cox.net 

CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2022
President & Grants 

Jennifer Sue Bond ’66

Co-president 
Stephen B. Gin ’83

Vice President  
Membership & 
Development 

Sandy Tanner Elers ’58

Vice President  
Outreach & Publicity 

Emily Kittle Morrison ’60

Treasurer 
Terryl E. Anderson ’57

Secretary &  
Newsletter Editor 

Marylyn Schumann  
Tobey ’57

Trojan Hall of Fame 
Liz Wheeler Whitaker ’60

Members at Large 
Matt Kopec ’07 

Ken Newman ’66 

Kathy Peters ’70 
Barbara Callaway  

Pollack ’58

Advisory Board 
Kathleen Dannreuther ’66 

Margaret-Ann Wagner 
Fangmeier ’58 

Pete Filliatreau ’57 
Bruce Grossetta ’61 

Mark Hanna 
Sarah LaVetter 

McCraren ’91 
Dana Robbins Murray ’80 

Bill Neubauer ’61

Webmaster &  
Newsletter Designer 

Roland Wong ’86

Due to COVID concerns, we 
will not have a Spring Social


